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11th September 2012
John Sauven
Executive Director

Greenpeace UK
Canonbury Villas

London   N1 2PN
Dear Mr Sauven
Thank you for your letter of 16th August.
You advise us that you have been working with NUTFA and “a range of other Fisherman’s Associations and individual fishermen” to develop a “Manifesto for Fair Fishing”.
One wonders why during the development of the Manifesto for Fair Fishing, you have not made any attempt to engage with the main representative organisation, in England, Wales and Northern Ireland, the NFFO.
Had you done so, we could have perhaps help you avoid some of the more glaring misapprehensions contained in the document.
Our views on fleet overcapacity, maximum sustainable yield, discards and quota distribution are all published on our website www.nffo.org.uk. In all of these areas you will find that we go well beyond the somewhat superficial understanding and slogans that the Manifesto for Fair Fishing trades in.
It is important for you to appreciate that our membership includes a wide range of under and over-10 metre vessels. Our largest constituent association is evenly split between under and over 10m vessels. Against this background we find the Greenpeace approach to fishing issues divisive and unhelpful, even if we share the objective of a sustainable fishing industry and a healthy marine environment.
The list of fishermen’s associations whom you claim support the Manifesto for Fair Fishing is curious. It includes associations which no-one appears to have heard of and associations are misnamed and others which assert that they most certainly do not support your Manifesto. All this suggests that there is (not unexpectedly) very little support for an alliance with Greenpeace from any part of the fishing industry, irrespective of vessel size or method of fishing. It also suggests that you have been less than fully candid in suggesting that the manifesto is supported by a number of fishermen’s associations.
We most certainly do not accept that NUTFA represents anything other than a small, unrepresentative, albeit noisy, clique.
The NFFO has been working, not least within the regional advisory councils, towards the reform of the CFP for well over a decade. Good governance, sustainable fishing, reducing discards, rebuilding stocks, working collaboratively with ICES scientists, fisheries science partnerships have all been central to our work. It is therefore more than a little galling for Greenpeace to pop up, ignorant of the issues, disinterested in discussing them with the mainstream fishing industry, to suggest that it has all the answers. In our view you are not even asking the right questions.
Should you consider replying to this letter, I would be happy to talk you through the NFFO’s policy positions, and the revisions to the Manifesto that would be required before we could consider signing it.
Yours sincerely

Barrie Deas

Chief Executive
